
































Attachment #2
21" CCA Meeting-6/13/11

Project Management &Development

June 10, 2011

To: Convention Center Authority Board Members

Re: Workforce Development- Year 2

Over a year ago, we introduced the Music City Center Workforce Development Program. As

you may recall the initial thought was to maintain this program for one year, at a first year cost

not to exceed $175.000. As the year progressed, it became clear that the program has been

a benefit to a host of unemployedlunderemployed people in our community. In addition, we

learned that many of the applicants lacked specific skills needed for a large commercial

project. As a result, the project developed a relationship with 23 comrnunity-based

organizations to provide specific applicant training needs. To date 900 individuals have

participated in these programs.

Following a detailed review of the Workforce Development Program and conversations with

the construction management team, their primes. and subcontractors, we recommend

extending the program for an additional year. Please see attached summary for additional

details.

From a budget perspective. we propose and request your approval of the following:

• Contract the programs administrator, Autumn Henderson, for one year as part of the

Project and Development Team. Within the previously 'approved project organization

plan one approved position has never been filled and none of the funds allocated to

this position have been spent.

• Contrad with the Jefferson Street Merchants Partnership (JUMP) to continue its role

as manager/coordinator of the community based organizations at a cost not to exceed

$85,000 (see attached for additional details). We have identified funds within the

Project Management Budget to cover this cost.
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We plan to ask for your consideration of this item at Monday's meeting. Please give me a call
if you have comments or questions.

rna
~ect & Development Manager

LAljrnb

Enclosure

Cc: Rich Riebeling
Greg Hinote
Charles Robert Bone
Charles Starks
Jeff Gossage
Debbie Frank
Scott Black
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Project Management &Development

Memo to: Convention Center Authority

From: Scott Black

Re: Procurement of J.U.M.P.

Date: June 13, 2011

In June of 2010, The Convention Center Authority of the Metropolitan Nashville and Davidson County
(CCA) officially began the Workforce Development Program. Over the last year Jefferson Street
United Merchants Partnership (JUMP) has served as a critical consultant in this program. JUMP's
focus has been to help connect applicants with other opportunities within the Nashville community.
While many of the applicants have been given an opportunity for employment on the construction of
the Music City Center, there are others who remain in need of employment opportunities. Of the
applicants in need, either they did not have the correct skill sets for the jobs that were available at the
time or in some cases they were in need of life skills or additional education.

'his is where JUMP has played such a crucial role in ·this endeavor. They have long established
!Iationships with many other organizations Community Based Organizations (CBOs) within the
I~ashville area that can provide the needed services to our applicants. Through these relationships,
JUMP has worked to connect our applicants to opportunities that can continue our efforts to get them
in a position of employment.

As we conclude the first year of this program, we recognize the limited nature of our funding but also
see the importance of its continuation. As it continues into the next year, we also recognize the
importance of JUMP's role in this process (not only in the service that they provide but also in the
history that they now have with our program). It is critical that Jump continues as the service provider
in this role for the effectiveness of our program. Therefore, we request approval for a one year
contract with JUMP in the amount of Sixty·Thousand Five-Hundred Dollars and no/100s ($6500) per
month plus program expense not to exceed Five-Hundred Dollars and n0/100s ($500) per month.
The Convention Center Authority project team recommends approval ofthis action.

Below is a summary of the achievements from the first year of the Work Force Development program:
• 191 individuals hired through the program.
• 76 applicants referred to an apprenticeship program.
• 23 community-based organization partners assisting the program with applicant referrals and

training.
• 908 applicants referred to community-based organizations for soft-skills and construction­

related training.
• 6 scholarships awarded by the Tennessee Technology Center
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